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Presidents Message:  
The Houghs Neck Community Scholarship Committee will be meeting this 

month to go over the applications we have received.  As Chairman of the 
committee I have to thank the other members of the committee for assisting 
with choosing the recipients, and how the funds are divided, to be fair to all.  
As has been stated in the past the scholarships are awarded on a grade point 
average. The committee looks at all the of the transcripts and double checks 
the GPA of each transcript. The committee then votes where the GPA cutoff 
point for both High School and College will be then figuring the available 
funds for that particular years donations and interest earned we determine 
the amount of each scholarship. The names are withheld until after we have 
chosen the GPA and available funding.  I wish all of this years applicants the 
best of luck. 

 Some programs and events reach a point where due to inactivity or interest 
we have to make a decision to move on.  Two of these are the “Mayor of 
Houghs Neck Contest “ and the Annual Yard Sale have come to that point.  
This does not mean forever, but at least for this year.  Over the years the Mayor 
contest has raised thousands of dollars for the Houghs Neck Community 
Council and we wish to thank each and every candidate  for their efforts. 
As some things move on new events arise this includes the The First Annual 
Street Hockey Tournament to be held June 4th and 5th at the Street Hockey 
Rink at the Brill Field. This will be a great event to kick off the Summer of 
2016.  Please see the ad below and the sign up sheet on the back page in this 
issue of the Houghs Neck Bulletin.   Jim Shea is the contact person for this 
event.	 james.shea@comcast.net						      	 	 	 	 	 	 	 Dave

Memorial Day
All gave some~ Some gave all

HOUGHS NECK STREET HOCKEY 
TOURNAMENT 
The Houghs Neck Community Council will host a Street Hockey Tournament 

on June 4 & 5 2016. this is Street Hockey not roller hockey. The tournament 
will be held at the Street Hockey Rink at Brill Field.  For many years groups 
have used the rink for various pick-up games but now it will be used for what 
it was originally built for. There are age bracket’s from 6-9, 10-13, 14-17, 18-
24, 25-35 & 36+. The entrance fee for each team is $60.00 and each team can 
have up to 10 members.  The entrance fee include’s playing time, tournament 
T-Shirt and Medals for the winning teams.  We have had a great response 
for tournament sponsors and lots of interest on teams, so if interested fill out 
the form on the back page of this issue of the Bulletin. On Sunday following 
the final game there will be an after party at Louis where the awards will be 
presented. Additional Sponsorship opportunities are still available, contact 
Jim Shea at james.shea@comcast.net. There are also volunteer opportunities 
for the weekend.  We will serve food (for a nominal fee) and Raffles will be 
held during the tournament.  Save the Date- June 4th and 5th at the Brill Field. 
Sea Street and Island Ave.

You’re invited to the
Annual Dorothy Laing Memorial 

Spring Plant Sale
sponsored by the

HOUGHS NECK 
COMMUNITY COUNCIL

Saturday, May 21st ~ 10AM - 1PM 
corner of Sea and Rockland Streets

Flats of Annuals
(pansies, petunias, impatients, zinnias, dahlias.  

cosmos, snap dragons, marigolds, and much more....)
Perennials ~ Tomatoes ~ Geraniums
Hanging Plants & Hanging Pouches
If you are unable to stop by on Saturday but want some plants 
stop after the 8:30 Mass on Sunday, May 22, or during the 
week at:

E & T Ceramics (9am - 2pm) 
367 Billings Road. Wollaston 

Call for more info 617-479-4107

2016 Cleaner, Greener Quincy
The 27th annual Cleaner, Greener Quincy event will be held on Saturday, 

May 7, 2016. For over twenty five years, schools, companies, community 
organizations, and residents have come together to clean our great city. After 
another New England winter, the city is excited that spring and summer are 
upon us! The event will take place from 9:00 AM and will go until 12:00 
PM. 
All tools (rakes, shovels, plastic bags, etc.) can be picked up at the Park 

Department on Friday, May 6th from 12:30pm-5:00pm. Tools may also be 
picked up on the day of the event if you can not make it on the 6th. Cleaner, 
Greener t-shirts will not be available until the morning of the 7th.
Please join the City of Quincy in participating in this wonderful event. At 

12:30 PM, Mayor Koch invites you to Pageant Field to enjoy a free cookout 
sponsored by Hannaford Supermarkets! We would also like to thank our other 
sponsors, Curry Hardware, MJ Nicholls Landscaping, and the Quincy Park 
Conservancy for their continued support of this great event. If you have any 
questions, please contact Christopher Rooney at crooney@quincyma.gov or 
by telephone at 617-376-1251. We look forward to seeing you on May 7th!

HOUGHS NECK COMMUNITY COUNCIL
Sponsored events:
HNCC ANNUAL PLANT SALE 

	 May 21st - 10AM to 1PM - Church Parking Lot on Sea Street
HOUGHS NECK STREET HOCKEY TOURNAMENT
	 June 4th and 5th - Street Hockey Rink at Brill Field
SCHOLARSHIP NIGHT & HNCC ANNUAL MEETING
	 June 21st - 7PM - Houghs Neck Community Center 1193 Sea Street
COMMUNITY events:
CLEANER GREENER QUINCY
	 MAY 7TH 10AM to Noon various locatons in Houghs Neck
ADULT PINEWOOD DERBY Friends of Troop 6
	 May 7th - 7 ~ 11PM - Houghs Neck Congregational Church
HOUGHS NECK MANETS - Registration for 2016
	 May 15th - 10AM ~ 2PM - Pagent Field
QUINCY MEMORIAL DAY PARADE
	 May 30TH  - 10AM Hancock Street to Mt Wollaston Cemetery.
STRAWBERRY FESTIVAL & CRAFT FAIR HN Cong.
	 June 4th - 10AM ~ 2PM - Houghs Neck Congregational Church.Rain or Shine
TOUCH-A-TRUCK Atherton Hough School
	 June 18th - 10AM ~ 2PM - Atherton Hough School Parking Lot
HOUGHS NECK GARDEN CLUB 10th Anniversary Celebration
	 June 18th - 10AM ~ 2PM - Nut Island State Park
THE 10TH ANNUAL BILL DUNN JR Memorial Road Race
	 June 25th - 9AM run and walk registration starts 7 to 8:45AM
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In Memory of 

Sandra Gagne
from

Sandra Morrell

In Memory of 
Mary & Bernard McCourt

from
David & Patrica Steen

In Honor of 
Gianna DiBona
on her 9th Birthday

Love 
 Nana & Grampie
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100% SERVICE
GUARANTEE

Deware Funeral Home
576 Hancock Street
Quincy, MA  02170

(617) 472-1137

DignityMemorial.com

A Service Family Affiliate of AFFS and Service Corporation International,
492 Rock Street, Fall River, MA  02720, (508) 676-2454.

For a no-obligation consultation,
call our location listed below.

We can help make planning your final journey
an easier process for you – and your family.

Just on the the benefits you’ll receive with all 
Dignity Memorial® Funeral and Cremation Plans.

Service Beyond Expectation

Memorial or Honorary Donations
The In Honor Of or Memorials printed in the Bulletin each month are from 
your neighbors who give a donation. They may recognize a loved ones birthday, 
anniversary, wedding, birth, passing, letting a friend know you are thinking of 
them or any occasion. All donations are given to the Houghs Neck Scholarship 
Fund.  On June 16th the Scholarship committee will present ��������������  $8300.00 to 3 
High School Seniors and 8 College Students ����������������������������������   continuing there education. Since 
June, 1964 they have presented �$231,795 to brightest students from Houghs 
Neck. You may honor a loved one or friend by placing a memorial or in honor 
of, with a donation. Please send a request to David DiBona 45 Turner Street, 
Quincy MA 02169.  
The scholarship committee also has for sale the “Houghs Neck History”  
book for $10.00.  Available at E & T Ceramics or by calling 617-479-4107.

The future of Houghs Neck thank’s you in Advance for your Generosity.

Houghs Neck Community Council
 Executive Committee
	 President					     Dave DiBona	
	 Vice President					    Kathy Pavidis
	 Treasurer					     Eileen Timcoe
	 Recording Secretary				    Alda Lyons
	 Corresponding Secretary			   Brian Laroche
 Board Members: 
	 Kathy DiBona 	 Amy DiBona 		  Helen Kelley
	 Patt McCone 		  Aaron Cavin,		  Tom Timcoe 			 
	 Jim McCarthy	  	 Zoe Antonoupoulos 	 Sara Yates			 
 	 Shanel Wallace  	 James Shea         Your Name should be here
 There are open seats if you are interested.  email hnccbulletin@yahoo.com   	
 for additional information

In Loving Memory of
William P. Murphy Sr.

		  from			 
	 Joyce & Dick Hayes	

Frank & Maureen Brillo

In Honor of 
Grace Elizabeth Morris

on her 1st Birthday
		  Love 			 

Nana & Grampie Morris

In Honor of my niece
Gianna DiBona
on her 9th Birthday

Love 
 Auntie Amy DiBona

Our Sympathy and Condolences are extended to the  
friends & families of:

Catherine A. (Callahan) “Kay” Gibbons, 
died March 30th. Kay was originally 
from Dorchester and a Houghs Neck 
resident for over 60 years. She was a 
daily communicant of Most Blessed 
Sacrament Church where she 
attended the 9 a.m. Mass for many 
years. Kay was very proud of her 
family and Irish heritage, and would 
happily share her many stories about 
growing up in Savin Hill. Wife of the 
late Thomas J. Gibbons and mother 
of Thomas G., Jeanne M. Flaherty, 
Brian S. and Richard J. Grandmother 
of 9 and great-grandmother of 5. 
Daughter of the late Dennis and 
Mary Callahan. Sister of Mary T. 
McGillvray  and the late Helen White 
and Frank Callahan. Donations 
may be made to Boston Children’s 
Hospital Trust, 401 Park Drive, Suite 
602, Boston, MA 02215. 

Adeline M. (Reardon) Kenney 
passed away on April 2nd., at age 
84. Born in Boston, she lived most 
of her life in Quincy and worked as 
a customer service representative at 
the National Fire Protection Agency 
in Quincy. Wife of the late John 
W. Kenney, Mother of John W.,  
William J., Maureen A. McNally and 
Carolann Cooper. Sister of Elizabeth 
Slowe and Rosemarie McKeeman 
She has 7 grandchildren and 6 great-
grandchildren. Donations may be 
made to the Alzheimer’s Association 
311 Arsenal St., Watertown, MA 
02140-1102.

Lily Yung, MD Named Chief Medical Officer 
at Manet Community Health Center

(April 21, 2016) North Quincy, MA – Manet Community Health Center 
today announced the appointment of Lily Yung, MD, as its Chief Medical 
Officer. Dr. Yung joined the staff at Manet in 2000 and has been serving in the 
role of Interim Chief Medical Officer for the past six months.
“Dr. Yung assumes this role at a time of marked change in the health care 

environment locally and nationally. Her understanding of the marketplace and 
the challenges and opportunities that lie ahead will help position Manet well 
for the future,” says Cynthia Sierra, Manet’s Chief Executive Officer. “She 
follows in the footsteps of excellence in medical leadership at Manet, and I 
am confident that she will make her own distinguished mark as she works 
alongside each of us to ensure the highest standard of care and service.”
As Chief Medical Officer, Dr. Yung helps to ensure consistency and continuity 

of care across Manet’s five practice sites in Quincy, Hull and Taunton, and 
oversees the professional development of the medical staff. She will also 
continue to see patients at Manet’s North Quincy practice site.
Dr. Yung is board-certified in internal medicine and was Manet’s first 

internal medicine physician. As CMO, she is committed to incorporating 
Manet’s historic Family Medicine message with its growing Pediatric and 
Adult Medicine specialties.
“I am honored to serve as Chief Medical Officer of Manet, a health center 

with a remarkable and rich history and an even more promising future. With 
an extraordinary team of primary care providers and health and wellness 
professionals, I look forward to enhancing quality, expanding access to care, 
improving the patient experience and promoting Manet in the community,” 
said Dr. Yung.
Dr. Yung earned her Medical Degree at Boston University School of Medicine, 

where she received the Henry J. Bakst Award in Community Medicine. She is 
a clinical instructor at Boston Medical Center. She speaks fluent Cantonese.
For more information: www.manetchc.org.
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HOUGHS NECK COMMUNITY CENTER 
1193 Sea Street, Quincy, Ma 
Tel. 617-376-1385 
Cynthia Lewis, Director 

  

 
SEASIDE CAFÉ serves a really good 
homemade Hot Lunch to older citizens.  
 Monday  & Wednesday at 11:30. $3.00   
Coffee and pastry served at 11-11:30 

oooooooo 
Bingo every  Wednesday 12:30-3pm.  25 cents a card. 
We serve great refreshment & coffee  
Scrabble Monday & Wednesdays @ noon 
Blood Pressure Clinic Free Every 2nd & 4th 
Thursday  9:30-11am.  
Gentle Yoga with Christine Way Cotter Mondays  
Yoga Stress Relief.   617 472-7550 
Wreath wksp. Wednesday. May 4th 7pm 
Book Group  May 12th  Thursday @ 7pm 
 book:  Salt to the Sea by Ruta Sepetys   
AA Program Every Saturday 3-5pm.  
This meeting is for women only  
 

Kid’s Programs 
Star Wars  Wednesday May 4th  3-5 

MineCraft    Thursday May 5th  3-5    

Free Playgroup  Friday May 6th  10am  

Homework Help  Tuesday May 10th 12:30 

Day of Beauty  Wed.  May 11th 5-7pm 

Movie night  Friday May13th 3-5  

Bingo ice cream Monday May 16th 3-4pm 

Movie night  Friday May 27th 3-5 

*Sewing Class  Tuesday May 31st 2-4pm 

Games & Treats Wednesday June 1st 3-5 

*Kids In The Kitchen Monday June 6th 3-5 

*Please sign up in advance 

Literacy connection 
Wacky Wednesday … 

Every Wednesdays in June  3-5pm   
A free cooperative, integrated, 
 interactive reading program,  

for 5-8 year olds  read ,write, music, art. 
 Please sign up early limited space. 

 

 

Star Wars Wednesday May 4th  3-5.Explore flying 
paper airplanes & parachutes. social, snacks & learn.$2. 

Minecraft keychain  Thursday May 5th  3-5    
Ages 5+ $3.  All materials provided.  

Free Child’s Playgroup Drop in with an adult. 
Friday May 6th  10am Age 0 – 6. This playgroup includes 
Social, snack and a Springtime craft.  

Homework Help  Tuesday May 10th 12:30 
A healthy Snack will be provided. This is a Free tutoring 
session .focusing on helps building confidence.  
High School volunteers needed 

Day of Beauty Wednesday  May 11th 5-7pm 
Nails A new selection of nail polish, French braids. Make a  
Necklace, Earrings, or Bracelets. Age 6 & up $5. 

Movie & Legos Friday May 13th & 27th 3-5pm 
This is a Drop off for Ages 5+. $3.Movies are rated G / PG  
Free Bingo Monday May 16th 3-4 Ice Cream Social 
Movie & Popcorn Friday May 27th 3-5pm 

Kids Sewing  Tuesday May 31st 2-4pm. An intro to  
sewing machine. Make camouflage beach bag. $4 sign up  
Kids in the Kitchen  Monday June 6th 3-5 
A social cooking group encouraging children to eat healthy 
& try new foods. Age 5+ Fee $4. sign up  Drop off.  

 
Call Cynthia for details & sign up needed  

 

Looking to Volunteer 
Volunteers needed for 

Youth Art Program 
Homework Help partner 

Volunteer support keeps our center open 

Day of Beauty 
Wednesday  May 11th 5-7pm 

Nails A new selection of nail polish, French 
braids. Make a  Necklace, Earrings, or Bracelets. 

 Age 6 & up $5. 
 

The Houghs Neck Community Center  
operates under the direction of the Houghs 

Neck Community Council, Inc.  Funded with a 
Community Development Block Grant through 

the City of Quincy Planning Department

PLEASE SUPPORT OUR  
ADVERTISERS ~ THEY SUPPORT US

June 2016 Deadline is   
May 25 - 2016
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Houghs Neck  
Garden Club

Piano Lessons
Experienced Teacher ~ All Ages ~  617-481-9153 ~ 617-479-4107

Members of the Houghs Neck 
Garden Club will return to the 
Community Room at Nut Island  for 
their May 4th meeting where they 
will be introduced to the world of the 
honey bee.  Beekeeper and Master 
Gardener, Barbara MacPhee, will 
make a presentation on “The Buzz on 
Honeybees – a Fascinating Study.” 

On Wednesday, June 1st, the Club 
will hold its Annual Plant Auction 
which will be held at the Thomas 
Aquinas Hall on Darrow Street, 
with Stella Izzo as our auctioneer 
extraordinaire!  At this much 
anticipated event, enthusiastic 
bidding takes place for plants, many 
of which are divisions or cuttings 
from members’ own gardens.  
Funds raised will go towards our 
Community Beautification projects.

Meetings starts at 7pm with 
refreshments and a brief business 
meeting followed by the program at 
7:30pm.  Members are encouraged 
to renew their membership for the 
2016-17 year at these final meetings 
of the year, and new members are 
welcome!

And last but not least, the HNGC 
celebrates its 10th Anniversary on 
June 18th  at Nut Island from 10:00am 
to 2:00pm!   Members of the 
community are invited.  See below 
for more details.

Pruning Workshop
As a prelude to our 10th 

Anniversary Celebration that we are 
hosting on June 18th at Nut Island, 
the Houghs Neck Garden Club will 
be having a pruning workshop at 
Leo Kelly Park on Saturday, June 11 
at 9:00 am.  Like our Anniversary 
Celebration, this is a free event for 
the community.  So if you want to 
learn how to correctly prune your 
shrubs and trees, please join us on 
the 11th.  Hope to see you there.

The Club is a member of the Garden 
Club Federation of Massachusetts.

For more information about the 
Club visit  http://hngc123.wix.com/
houghsneckgardenclub/.

Houghs Neck Garden Club
Save the Date!
Join us for our

10th Anniversary Celebration on
Saturday, June 18th, 10:00-2:00. 

See invitation below

You Are Invited
By:  	 Houghs Neck Garden Club
To:  	 10th Anniversary Celebration
When:	 Saturday, June 18, 2016  10:00 – 2:00
Where:	 Nut Island
Why:	 We are hosting a 10th Anniversary Celebration.  This is 
a free event and all are invited to come and celebrate with us at Nut 
Island where the seeds of the garden club were sown.  

 Light Refreshments		   Boutique 		  More
 Walks around the island with a master gardener
 Short programs on Nut Island activities:
	 o Gun testing from 1830 – 1879

	o Shipbreaking from 1885 – 1903
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HOLY TRINITY PARISH

Fr. Bob Carr; Pastor
frbobcarr02169@gmail.com

Sat. 4:30pm MBS & 6:00pm OLGC 
Sun. ��������������������������      8:30am MBS & ������������ 10:30am OLGC

www.holytrinityquincy.com    ~    facebook: holytrinity quincy
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The Bag Lady and More
Purses, Totes, Kids Bags
Character Pillows, Pillow Cases     Marge Colton
Fleece Blankets & Pillows
Children’s Cloth Books
Flannel Blankets

	 	    mcolton1@verizon.net

Bernies General Store
Milk ~ Papers ~ Gree�ng Cards ~ Groceries ~ Fired Foods ~ Subs ~ Deli ~ Lo�ery

Open 7 days ~ 6AM to 10PM

Now Offering Free Food Delivery in Houghs Neck Area ONLY

Take Out Orders Call: 617-479-7441
1149 Sea Street ~ Houghs Neck

Office Hours Monday-Thursday  9:30am to Noon ~ Friday office is CLOSED
Saturday and Sunday by appointment

LADY’S SODALITY
Lady’s Sodality Meets the first Sat of the Month after the 9:00am mass at 

Our Lady of Good Counsel church hall.  Julie Berberan is the Prefect for more 
information contact her at julieberberan@aol.com

HOLY NAME SOCIETY
Next meeting will be held after the 8:30 Mass on May 15th. In the 

St. Thomas Aquinas Hall.  We will be discussing the maintenance and other 
projects around the parish. 

Eucharist Adoration MBS 4:00 - 7:00 PM, First Friday MASS @ 7:00PM
Rosary @ OLGC 7PM every Wed. All confirmed male members of the 

parish are invited.
PARISH NEWS

The Parish Nurses program will sponsor the Monthly Blood Pressure 
clinic after the 8:30 Mass on Sunday, June 5, 2016.  Stop by and have your 
Blood Pressure checked.  Certified Nurses will check you pressure and let 
you know how you are doing. This is a free service of the Parish Nurses and 
is open to all.

HOUGHS NECK CONGREGATIONAL CHURCH
Interim Pastor. Felix Carrion

Sunday Service 10:00am  
Fellowship Coffee Hour following Service

310 Manet Avenue ~ 617-479-8778 www.hncong.org

STRAWBERRY FESTIVAL & CRAFT FAIR
Vendors and crafters wanted for Strawberry Festival on June 4th from 10am 

- 2pm at Houghs Neck Congregational Church. Space is limited, Message me 
for details or email me @ strawberryfestivalhncc@gmail.com

Send you birth, wedding, 
graduation announcements, to 

hnccbulletin@yahoo.com

#Hatha Yoga at 
Houghs Neck Congregational Church

Come join our Hatha Yoga classes on Tuesday and Thursday evenings at 
7:00 pm. We meet in M Alicia Corea Fellowship Hall at the Houghs Neck 
Congregational Church, 310 Manet Avenue.  Hatha yoga is an holistic yoga 
utilizing postures, purification procedures, gestures, breathing, and meditation.  
Yoga helps relieve stress and can improve fitness. Amy Ross, a certified Yoga 
instructor leads the classes.  Our former Thursday class instructor, Linda Beck 
is taking a leave of absence to heal her knee.  Amy will teach a gentler class 
on Thursday.
Classes are only $5! Please bring a mat, bottle of water and wear comfortable 

clothes. Hope to see you there! Contact Sue with any questions (617)479-
2311 or hncc@comcast.net 

Memorial Day, originally called Decoration Day, is a day of remembrance 
for those who have died in service of the United States of America. Over two 
dozen cities and towns claim to be the birthplace of Memorial Day. While 
Waterloo N.Y. was officially declared the birthplace of Memorial Day by 
President Lyndon Johnson in May 1966, it’s difficult to prove conclusively 
the origins of the day.
Regardless of the exact date or location of its origins, one thing is clear 

– Memorial Day was born out of the Civil War and a desire to honor our dead. 
It was officially proclaimed on 5 May 1868 by General John Logan, national 
commander of the Grand Army of the Republic, in his General Order No. 
11. “The 30th of May, 1868, is designated for the purpose of strewing with 
flowers, or otherwise decorating the graves of comrades who died in defense 
of their country during the late rebellion, and whose bodies now lie in almost 
every city, village and hamlet churchyard in the land,” he proclaimed. The 
date of Decoration Day, as he called it, was chosen because it wasn’t the 
anniversary of any particular battle.
On the first Decoration Day, General James Garfield made a speech at 

Arlington National Cemetery, and 5,000 participants decorated the graves of 
the 20,000 Union and Confederate soldiers buried there.
The first state to officially recognize the holiday was New York in 1873. 

By 1890 it was recognized by all of the northern states. The South refused 
to acknowledge the day, honoring 
their dead on separate days until 
after World War I (when the holiday 
changed from honoring just those 
who died fighting in the Civil War 
to honoring Americans who died 
fighting in any war).
It is now observed in almost every 

state on the last Monday in May 
with Congressional passage of the 
National Holiday Act of 1971 (P.L. 
90 – 363). This helped ensure a three 
day weekend for Federal holidays, 
though several southern states 
have an additional separate day 
for honoring the Confederate war 
dead: January 19th in Texas; April 
26th in Alabama, Florida, Georgia, 
and Mississippi; May 10th in South 
Carolina; and June 3rd (Jefferson 
Davis’ birthday) in Louisiana and 
Tennessee.   Source:
http://www.usmemorialday.org/

MEMORIAL DAY
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Jim Riley

R i l e y  C o n s t r u c t i o n
Commercial  & Resident ia l  Roofing al l  Phases

Windows and Gutters

Quincy, MA 02169  Licensed & Fully Insured
(617) 472-3335 Mass Reg #138824
rileyconstruction@live.com Free Estimates

E & T Ceramics
Adult Ceramic Classes ~ Year Round
Start your new year with something new 

come and join our classes.  
Summer and Garden Decorations

call for class information
367 Billings Road Wollaston MA

etceramicshop.com  													              Hours Mon ~ Fri 9-2  
etimcoe@yahoo.com                 	                     Mon & Wed Evenings 7-9

FLAVIN  
& FLAVIN REALTY

617-479-1000
Flavin & Flavin
1085 Hancock St. Quincy Center
Visit: www.ßavinandßavin.com

Complete Real Estate Service Since 1925

Free Opinion of Value
~

Committed to Property Ownership
~

Offering Seller &
Buyer RepresentationSOLD

a century of connecting people with homes

617-479-4107

Quincy Checker Cab
Quincy’s Newest Cab Company
“Now You Have A Choice”

617-955-1167
Any Ride From Quincy To Logan $35.00 Plus Toll

“Call Ahead Service For Any Pick-up ~ No Matter How Small”

We strive to pick-up customers in 12 minutes or less!
Mention; Houghs Neck Bulletin ~ Save $1.00 off your fare

OPEN

24

HOURS

365DAY AYEAR

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Admission 
$5.00 per person / $20.00 per family 

 

 

Touch-A-
Truck 

Atherton Hough Elementary School, 1084 Sea Street, Quincy, MA 02169 

Saturday, June 18th, 2016 
 

10:00AM to 2:00PM 
 Come for fun 

 

Climb on and interact with construction vehicles.  Learn hands-on about the vehicles 
you see in your neighborhood.  Touch-A-Truck events offer the children new 
experiences and the chance to meet the men and women who operate these machines. 

Socialize, Play, and spend time with family 
 

Raffles ~ DJ ~ Face Painting ~ Food  
~ Police K9 Demonstration ~ 

 

Come See these 
BIG TRUCKS 

 
Fire Engine 

Sheriff’s Command Center 
Street Sweeper 

Ambulance 
Bobcats 

Mini Excavator 
Large Dump Truck 

Police Cruiser 
Postal Truck  
and more….. 

     

This is a fundraiser for the Atherton Hough Elementary School 
 

“THANK YOU” “THANK 
YOU” “THANK YOU”
 We just wanted to take this time 

to thank Wayne Batson and the 
employees at Makepeace for their 
continue support for our local 
Veterans here in the city of Quincy. 
The past few years Wayne and 
Makepeace have been a big supporter 
of our Veterans in Quincy whenever 
we needed them. This year we asked 
Wayne for some help in making a 
banner for our World War II Veterans 
so we could honor them during our 
Memorial Day Parade. When we 
called him he didn’t hesitate and we 
had the banner in less then a week. 
These men and women of the greatest 
generation are very special to all of 
us like all of our Veterans are and it’s 
the little things that people do like 
Makepeace to show them how we 
will never forget them. So we here at 
the Quincy Veterans services want to 
thank Wayne Batson and Makepeace 
for all that you do and that Necker’s 
never forget.               Thank You 	
George Bouchard and the 	
Staff at Quincy Veterans Services
CONGRATULATIONS TO 

QUINCY’S NEWEST CITY 
CLERK
Nicole Crispo has been elected by 

the city council to serve our city 
as City Clerk. Crispo has worked 
in the clerks office to 17 years and 
served as Assistant City Clerk since 
2014.  She succeeds Joe Shea who 
has retired and will serve as County 
Commissioner for Norfolk County.   
Nicole and her husband Jeff have 
lived in Houghs Neck for 27 years. 
Together they have one son, Jeff Jr.  
Best Wishes though we know that 
the clerks office is in great hands.  

The 10th Annual Bill Dunn 
Jr Memorial Road Race 

June 25, 2016  9am run 
and walk registration 
starts 7am to 8:45  St 
Thomas Aquannis Hall 

Preregistration on Racewire.com 
Please come and join us to remember 
“B”s life in Houghs Neck. Money 
raised goes to QHS scholarships. 
Manets football Broad Meadows 
Atherton Hough Quincy Public  
Schools Special Olympics .
Winter is over so let’s get out there 

and train. 

Run to Home Base
Hi everyone, Sean and I are both 

running the Run to Home Base this 
year.  The Red Sox and Massachusetts 
General Hospital help military 
veterans with traumatic brain injury 
and PTSD and their families through 
the Home Base Program.  
This year’s race is on my birthday, 

July 23rd.  So I thought it would be 
good to make it my goal to take up 
running (it’s really sllloooowwww 
jogging in my case) to get in shape 
and to help our military veterans at 
the same time.  Sean has already told 
me he is faster than me and will not 
wait for me!!  That’s ok, I will be 
happy to just finish the race!
Please donate to one of us if you 

can.  I am sure everyone will want 
to donate to Sean--but hopefully 
some of you will take pity on his 
mother and donate to my fundraising 
campaign. 
 Sean’s fundraising page is:  

http://donate.runtohomebase.org/
2016RuntoHomeBase/SeanBleiler
 My fundraising page is:  

h t tp : / /donate . runtohomebase .
o r g / 2 0 1 6 R u n t o H o m e B a s e /
CarolynBleiler 
 Thank you all for your support of 

all our fundraising efforts!!!

Neighbor 
News

Julie berberan
realtor®

CELL 617-238-2994  
julieberberan@aol.com

My Dear Houghs Neck Neighbors,
     Please contact me and allow me  
to assist you if you would like to 
buy or sell a Houghs Neck home. 
Thank you, Juile Berberan

617-283-2994



The HOUGHS NECK BULLETIN © May 2016 6

The Commonwealth of Massachusetts
TACKEY CHAN 

State Representative ~ 2nd Norfolk District,
State House, Room 26, Boston MA 02133

Tel. 617-722-2080 
Tackey.Chan@mahouse.gov

The American Legion 
Family

Houghs Neck Post 380,  
Unit 380 & Squadron 380

Legion & Auxiliary 
Membership: Your 2016 
dues are due, Please send 
your membership to; Houghs 
Neck Legion PO Box 690126   
Quincy MA, 02269-0126.  
Please indicate on the envelope 
which membership is enclosed.	
SAL Squadron 380 For all 
members under the age of 21 
and Duel members the Dues 
are $6.00 . Regular members 
pay $30.00. Please send your 
dues to the address above or to 
Tom Timcoe 275 Rock Island 
Rd. Quincy MA 02169.

Let everyone know 
your Business  

Advertise in the
 Houghs Neck Bulletin 

hnccbulletin@yahoo.com 
or call: 617-479-4107

Dear Houghs Neck Residents, 
As I am writing this month’s bulletin, 

the House of Representatives is in 
the middle of debating the Fiscal 
Year 2017 State Budget.  There are 
1,307 budget amendments being 
debated.  The House Committee 
on Ways and Means recommended 
the state budget to be at $39.483 
billion.  This is approximately $76 
million lower than the Governor’s 
recommendation.  For the second 
consecutive year, we are not 
utilizing any money from the State’s 
Stabilization Fund (Rainy Day Fund) 
to balance the budget.  The House, 
Senate and Governor agree that 
the projected revenue increase for 
Fiscal Year 2017 is 4.3% or $1.109 
billion.  The State Budget revenue 
includes $26.86 billion in income 
tax and another $10.806 billion is a 
combination of federal programs and 
reimbursements.  The remainder is a 
combination of fees and penalties, 
capital gains tax, tax settlements and 
transfer from other agencies, such as 
the State Lottery. 
The largest spending item of the State 

Budget continues to be Medicaid/
Medicare, known as MassHealth, 
at $15.4 billion.  The state has been 
trying to limit MassHealth’s growth to 
5% by improving case management, 
holding healthcare providers’ rates 
flat and improving program integrity 
on long term care support services.  
The second largest part of the State 
Budget, at $5.629 billion, is Local 
Aid to cities and towns, which is a 
combination of unrestricted direct 
assistance and Chapter 70 education 

funding.  We were able to increase 
unrestricted direct assistance by 
$42.1 million and Chapter education 
funding by $105.8 million.  Quincy 
would be receiving $26,763,766 in 
Chapter 70 funds and $18,359,642 
in unrestricted direct assistance.  The 
Norfolk County Regional School 
District would receive $1,185,854.  
Fifty-three percent of the State 
Budget is consumed by these two 
programs and reduces the amount of 
flexibility in the state budget to fund 
other programs.  
Substance abuse treatment and 

prevention continues to be a 
priority. Since fiscal year 2012, the 
Legislature increased funding by 
65% and continues to expand these 
programs.  It funds a $28.3 million 
increase in the Bureau of Substance 
Abuse Services, which would add 
46 transitional support services beds 
to a total of 388 and provides new 
supportive case management services 
for 500 additional families.  Thirteen 
million dollars in new funding has 
been dedicated to 45 substance 
abuse treatment beds at Taunton 
State Hospital.  An additional $3 
million has been allocated toward a 
pilot for medication assisted therapy 
in emergency rooms, $3 million 
toward community based policing, 
$1.5 million for a District Attorney 
drug diversion program, and $1 
million for the Attorney General 
opioid abuse program.
The House Ways and Means 

state budget recommendation also 
addresses many other priorities.  
Here are a few major items in 

summary.  The Massachusetts Bay 
Transportation Authority (MBTA) 
would be funded at $1.027 billion 
and we will reevaluate if there is a 
need for more funding during the 
course of the fiscal year.  The School 
Building Assistance (SBA) program, 
which reimburses municipalities 
for school construction and 
improvement projects, would be 
allocated $867.1 million.  Quincy has 
greatly benefited from this program, 
receiving between 60% or greater 
reimbursement for the construction 
of Quincy High School and Central 
Middle School and the financing 
of a new Steerling Middle School.  
The Department of Children and 
Families’ challenging caseworker to 
case ratio has been widely reported 
on by local newspapers.  The 
agency’s budget would be increased 
by $23 million allowing them to 
hire an additional 281 caseworkers.  
An additional $10 million could be 
added to the Massachusetts Rental 
Voucher Program (MRVP) which 
would provide 375 new vouchers 
to help low income individuals with 
paying rent and bring the MRVP 
program up to $100 million.  State 
funded public housing authorities 
would receive $65.5 million.  The 
Councils on Aging received its 
first increase in many years by 
increasing the formula by $10 per 
senior citizen in a community.  The 
trial court system, which has faced 
both budget cuts and no increase in 
funding in the past, would receive an 
additional $8.3 million.   Providing 
proper funding to hundreds upon 
hundreds of programs through the 
state budget is challenging when 
over half the budget is committed to 
two programs.  
Working with State Representatives 

Ronald Mariano, Bruce Ayers and 

Daniel Hunt, we are making sure that 
Quincy’s interests are represented 
during the debate and working to 
bring more state funding to Quincy.  
The State Senate will debate its 
version of the State Budget in late 
May.  We will coordinate with 
Senator John Keenan on keeping 
Quincy’s state funding priorities in 
place. 
Lastly, I have had a change in 

legislative aides.  Amanda Jenkins 
has left to pursue an exciting career 
opportunity and I wish her the best.  
Maeve Kidney is my new legislative 
aide.  She is a very intelligent and 
capable professional should you 
contact my office. 
As we approach Memorial Day, I 

would like to thank our veterans and 
their families for their sacrifices.  
The Memorial Day parade is on May 
30th and will start at the Quincy 
Credit Union and end at Wollaston 
Cemetery.  The start time is 11:00 
am if you have time to come. 
			              Tackey

J.F.Au to CA r e,  In C.
895 Se a St r e e t

Qu i n c y Ma 02169
617-328-7102

Over 25 yearS Of Service

in HOugHS neck

fOreign and dOMeStic

carS and LigHt truckS

~ BrakeS ~ exHauSt ~ tune-upS ~MaSS inSpectiOnS ~ 
~ OiL and tranSMiSSiOn fLuid cHangeS ~ Steering and SuSpentiOn ~
~ cOOLant SySteM fLuSHeS ~ eMiSSiOnS repairS ~ a.c. repairS ~

MOn ~ fri 8:00 - 5:00
free SHuttLe WitHin HOugHS neck * gerMantOWn * adaMS SHOre * MerryMOunt

JOHn feiSt - Manager / aSe certified MecHanic

$ 5.00  OFF
Oil Change

lube & Filter
J.F. autO Care

COupOn # 010115
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City of Quincy

OFFICE OF THE CITY COUNCIL
MARGARET E. LAFOREST

Ward One Councilor  
1305 Hancock St.... Quincy, MA 02169

617-376-1351 (office)  ~ 617-471-1806 (home)     www.MargaretLaforest.com

Coupon #1

2 Large
Cheese
Pizzas
$15.99

Toppings Extra
Must Mention Coupon when ordering.

Limited Time Offer

Coupon #2
2.00 Off

Any Order
of $18.00
or more

Cannot be combined with any 
other offers or coupons. 

Credit Cards are not accepted 
with this coupon

Must Mention Coupon when ordering.

Limited Time Offer

Coupon #3
2 Fish & 

Chips
Dinners
$16.99

5 Pieces Haddock,
French Fries, Coleslaw 

& Tarter Sauce
Must Mention Coupon when ordering.

Limited Time Offer

Coupon #4
Super Seafood

Platter
$20.99

Haddock, Shrimp,
Clam Strips, Scallops, 

Onion Rings
Must Mention Coupon when ordering.

Limited Time Offer

TIME OUT PIZZA & GRILL
524 Sea Street, Quincy MA

OPEN  Mon ~ Sat, 11am ~ 10pm / Sun, Noon ~ 9pm
PIZZA, CALZONES, SANDWICHES, SUBS
PASTA, SEAFOOD, SALADS & DINNERS

For Fast Service & Delivery Please Call:
(617) 479-2300FREE

DELIVERY
orders over $7.00

FREE
DELIVERY
orders over $7.00www.timeoutpizzaandgrill.com

The City of Quincy DPW has placed 
message boards along Sea Street 
alerting motorists that work will be 
done the week of May 2. The City 
of Quincy and its engineering teams 
have completed a comprehensive 
assessment of the sanitary system in 
Adams Shore and Houghs Neck. This 
assessment has identified four areas 
where groundwater and sea water 
are flowing into the City’s sewer, 
collectively known as Infiltration/
Inflow (I/l). The DPW has contracted 
to fix these issues and remove these 
flows from our City sewers. This 
water flows directly to the MWRA 
and City ratepayers pay the MWRA 
to treat it. Fixing these problem 
areas is the City’s best option to 
control MWRA costs and sewer 
rates. The Adams Shore and Houghs 
Neck I/I project, the fourth project 
in the past six years, is targeted to 
remove identified I/I flow and save 
ratepayers money. These leaks will 
be fixed using a minimally intrusive 
construction method called cured 
in place pipe (CIPP) lining. This 
type of sewer rehabilitation requires 
substantially less construction 
related inconvenience than standard 
sewer excavation and construction. 
Work crews access the sewer from 
existing manholes to insert a flexible 
liner inside the old or leaky sewer 
pipes. Hot water or steam inflates 
and cures the liner, which hardens in 
place to form a rigid, smooth surface 
that seals cracks to keep non-sewage 
out and restore the pipe to near-
new condition.  The City received 
a grant for 45% of the costs and a 
0% interest loan from the MWRA 
for the remainder. These costs will 
be recovered in savings in less than 
two years.

The Quincy Police Department 
and I have received complaints from 
residents being solicited at their door 
by representatives of SFE Energy. 
They have been aggressive in their 
approach, asking to see copies of 
resident’s utility bills. While QPD has 
reviewed their credentials and they 
have been approved for solicitation, 
I’ve expressed concern and ask 
that due to their unethical behavior 
that their credentials be revoked. 
I have also contacted the company 
directly. At this time, Quincy Police 
requests anyone uncomfortable 
with the solicitors to please contact 
their non-emergency line 617-479-
1212 so they can document the 
complaints. They also advise if 
you’re not interested in the service, 
do not show your other utility bills 
as in the past they have had residents 
found the salesman made the switch 
without authorization to do so.

The engineer has completed 
the draft site plan for the Houghs 

Neck Maritime Center. I will host a 
neighborhood meeting on Thursday, 
May 19 at 7pm at the Houghs Neck 
Congregational Church Lower Hall to 
present the plan to the neighborhood. 
With twenty-seven miles of coastline, 
the Public Landing and boat ramp 
is the only facility with free public 
access in Quincy. The boat ramp, 
building, and the Public Landing 
itself are in disrepair. While there’s 
been talk for years about opportunity 
for expansion, we are now putting 
the pieces together to make the 
improvements for a first class boating 
facility with continued free public 
access. The next step is to file for 
permitting for the improvements. In 
preparation for this boating season, 
the Quincy Police Marine Unit will 
be installing the floats behind the 
Maritime Center in the next week 
and plan to install the Public Landing 
float in early June. 

Cleaner, Greener Quincy is 
Saturday, May 7 from 9am to noon. 
Mayor Koch will host a cookout at 
Pageant Field for all participants 
starting at noon. Houghs Neck 
always has strong participation with 
many residents and organizations 
coordinating sites. Atherton Hough 
School and Veteran’s Monument, 
Brill Field, Edgewater Beach, HN 
Community Center, Houghs Neck 
Garden Club-Leo Kelly Park, 
Veteran’s Memorial at Brill Field 
and Wall Street Traffic Island, Macy 
Park and Perry/Parkhurst Beach. 
Cleaner, Greener is a day where 
residents work together to beautify 
their neighborhoods. If you have an 
idea for a place to spruce up, please 
contact the parks department at 617-
376-1253 or email Director Chris 
Cassani ccassani@quincyma.gov As 
always, I encourage you to contact 
me with any concerns. Margaret
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Paradigm 
Organic  Landscaping
Prov id ing Safe  Organic  Solut ions

781 -969-9373
 * Edging	  *  Spring/Fall  Clean-ups 	  *  Organic  Fert i l i z ing 
 *  Weeding 	  *  Hedge  Trimming		   *  So i l  Tes t ing
 *  Mulching	  *  Weekly  Lawn Care 	  *  Vege table  Gardens
 *  Plant ing 	  *  Organic  Weed Control 	  *  Pruning &  More

Joe  Cotter 		 NOFA Accredited

H o u s e   C l e a n i n g  
by H.N. homeowner
free estimates - limited openings  

20+ years experience

 

Joe Keenan    617-773-1084 

Also doing: painting,  
window cleaning,  
assembly, elect.  

& other jobs

Remember working with your son on his Pinewood Derby car and 
just wishing that you could do it yourself?  Now is your chance!!! 

The ‘Friends of Troop 6’ are having their 6th ADULT Pinewood Derby!  
The past five years have been a blast, and we hope to have         

50+ cars competing again this year! 

Please pass the word, and we hope to see you there! 

 

Where:   Houghs Neck Congregational Church 

When:   Saturday, May 7th, 2016    7-11PM 

What:   Pinewood Derby Race with Cash Prizes!!! 

  Finger Food, Cash Bar, Raffles and Music 

Tickets:  $20 – for food, music and fun  
  $5 – to enter the race  
  $5 – for a new car kit  

          
All proceeds to benefit the Friends of Troop 6 to help the Troop 

with camperships, special trips, and equipment needs.  

Tickets and Cars available any Monday night at the Hough’s Neck 
Congregational Church from 7-9PM, or call Rob at 617-479-7412 

Happy Mothers Day ~ May 8th
Memorial Day ~ May 30th
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Houghs Neck Merchandise Order Form
Wood Buildings																					                    Houghs Neck Sites Design
Atherton Hough School						     $15.00		  _____			  Journal															              $  7.00		  _____

Harvey’s Wharf											          $15.00		  _____			  Note Caddy/Pad & Pencil			   $  7.00		  _____

Houghs Neck Cong. Church			  $15.00		  _____			  Magnet															              $  3.00		  _____

Houghs Neck Fire Station				    $15.00		  _____			  Houghs Neck Quilt							       $49.95		  _____

Great Hill School									         $15.00		  _____			  Houghs Neck Can Koosie’s		  $  3.00		  _____

Great Hill Towers									         $15.00		  _____			  Houghs Neck History Book		  $10.00		  _____

Most Blessed Sacrament Church	 $15.00		  _____			  Bumper Stickers

Quincy Yacht Club									        $15.00		  _____			  Large “I  Houghs Neck”			   $  1.00		  _____

Louis Cafe														             $15.00		  _____			  Small “I  HN”									         $  2.00		  _____

Pillow and Tote Bags																               			   Oval “Flounder HN” 						      $  2.00		  _____

Most Blessed Sacrament Pillow		 $19.95		  _____			  NECKA														              $  2.00		  _____

Most Blessed Sacrament Tote			   $19.95		  _____			  Flounder Note Cards 						      $  5.00		  _____ 

Houghs Neck Cong. Church Tote	$19.95		  _____			  Old Time Note Cards  					     $  5.00		  _____

Donation’s: 	Playground Fund		 $_______	 Rainbow Fund		  $_______	 Holiday Fund		 $	_______
Donation to the Scholarship fund: In memory of:_______________________________	$________

Membership Year Sept 1, 2015 ~ August 31, 2016

HNCC Membership Per Family	 $  5.00	 _____		 Beyond Houghs Neck Per Address		 $ 10.00		
Name:__________________________________		 HNCC Membership Per Family				   $  5.00		

Address:_______________________________________________			   Check total  $ __________

City: __________________ ST:_______ Zip: ________  Email: ____________________________

Gift Membership for; _____________________________________________________ $ 5.00

Make Checks Payable to: Houghs Neck Community Council, Inc.
Mail to: Helen Kelly 16 Madeleine St Quincy MA 02169

Carol Allen
Roberta Allison
Sandra Alty
Daniel Amato
Jason & Martura Amato
AnthonyAndronico
Zope Antonopoulos
Ellen Ariel & James Kumick
Susan & Hamid Bahmane
Kimberly Bailey
Jim & Betty Baldwin
Ed & Clare Barrett
Carol & George Barsanti
Scott & Carlos Bechaz
Julie & Bill Berberan
Ahmed Berikaa & Linda Reams
Bleiler Family
Bob & Janice Blodgett
Jonathan Boie
Connie Boudreau
Tom & Barbara Boussy
Cissi & Bernie Brady
Hank Brawley
Stephen Brennan
Donna & John Brennion
Bob & Clem Brill
Stephen Burgis & Christine Loud
Betty Bythrow
Paul & Beth Bythrow
Ric & Linda Bythrow
Kevin & Donna Bythrow
Jerry & Andree Caldwell
Matthew & Meghan Caldwell
Catherine Caldwell
Frederick Caramanica
Gay Carbonneau
Cheryl Carlson
Carol Carpenter
Paul Cassidy
Dawley Chadbourne
Casey Chamberlain
Martha Chase
Chaudhary Family
Ed Chiasson
Marjorie & Anthony Colton
Gene Conklin
Stephen & Deborah Conley
Jean Conso
James & Jean Conso
John & Colette Cotter
Jeff & Marcia Craig
Bob & Pam Craig
Jeffrey Craig
Carol & Peter Damiano
Veva Darrow
Vic & Gayle Davidson
DJ & Marie Davis
Jim & Alice Deady
DeSisto Family
Dave & Kathy DiBona
Amy DiBona
Helen & Hans Dietrich
Angela Dixon
Maura Doherty & Stephen Delano
Mary & James Doherty
Paul & Joyce Donald
Hank & Joanne Dondero
Elissa & Charles Donnelly
Jim & Gloria Dougenik
Lynn & Bob Doyle
Connie & Gail Driscoll
John & Babe Duffy
Fiona Durkin
Angela Durkin
Durkin Goonan Family
Marie & Kevin Ferent

Jordan Ficchi & Delphine Quilgars
Scott & Jacqui Flaherty
Robert & Jeanne Flaherty
Joseph & Maureen Flores
Robert Foley
PJ & Julie Foley
Claire Fornuff
Arthur & Mary Forrester
Joe & Barbara Frenette
Dana & Alexandra Gagne
Dana & Merri Gagne Sr.
Bob & Rosie Gaura
Rhonda Gaura
Erin Gibbons
Elaine & Michael Gibbons
Rich & El Gibbons
Art & Joan Giordani
Michelle & James Goldrick
Ron & Elizbeth Goodman
Marty & Paula Gordon
Rob & Jaime Gordon
Michael Grenier
Evie & Al Gustafson
Bob & Judy Hall
Cliff & Carol Hallett
Jake & Gabe Hanly
Bob & Maribeth Hardiman
Healy Family
Gus & Rosie Hegg
Maurice & Mary Houlihan
Janice & Chuck Hughes
Jack & Roberta Hurley
Valerie Jackson & Sue Bartlett
Mary Johnson
Robert & Lucille Jordan
Tim & Diana Kaes 
Christine Keating
Bob & Kathy Keenan
Ginny & Ray Keefe
Peter Kelley & Craig McInnes
Helen Kelly
Bernadette Kelly
Cathy & Bill Kennedy
Agnes Kenney
Dan & Karen Kenney
Harold & Carol Kimball
John King
John & Mary Ann Kohut
Margaret & Jeff Laforest
Brian & Celia LaRoche &Family
Mary Larson
Frank Launie
Janet Lewis
Susan Lewis
Cynthia Lewis
Jim & Jenny Liebelt
Janet Little
Barbara & Tom Logan
Alda & Joe Lyons
Gayle & Jim Mackay
John & Janice MacPherson
William & Mary Madden
Dick & Vonnie Mann
Paul & Leah Markarian
Doris Marshall
Elaine Martin
Paul & Linda McAteer
Frank & Sandra McCauley
Patt & John McCone
Richard McDermott
James & Elba McDonald
Barbara McDonald
Patrick & Mary McDonnell
Elinor McDonough
Claire McDonough
Owen & Jane McElhinney

Tom & Kathy McIntyre
McKenzie Family
Richard & Marie McLaughlin
Betty McLean
Tom & Beth McMahon
Luke McNeill & Richard Milne
Frank & Marlena McPartlin
McPartlin Family
Howard & Mary McQuinn
Rebecca McWilliams & Family
Meade Family
Arthur Mellyn
John & Eileen Menz
Doris Menz
Jean Miller
Edie & Hank Miller
Tony & Betty Mina
Jackie Mina
Morgan Family
John & Carolyn Moriarty
Veronica Mormino
Garth & Josephine Morris
Judith & Tom Morris
Lisa Mulkern
Jerry & Susan Mullen
Denise & Jerry Murphy
George & Carol Murphy
Lois Murphy
Charles & Sally Murphy 
Steve & Ginny Nemeskal
Aimee Newell
Gerard & Patricia Nichol
David Nielson & Paul O’Brien
Jack & Peggy Nigro
Ann Marie & George Norris
Vincent & Rita Norton
Bette & Harry Olson & Girls
John & Cynthia O’Callaghan
Janice McMillen O’Donnell
Jeff & Laura O’Rourke
Deborah & Roger Orman
Sarah Paez
Jessica Parlon
Kathleen Parsons
Russell & Donna Patten
Pavidis Family
Mary & Linda Picard
Chandra Pieragostin
Nancy Piesco & Bob Putnam
Danielle Pillion
Mark & Priscilla Poli
Ed & Pat Powers
Jay Powers
Bob & Bobby Preble
Lynn Pringle
Jim & Mary Provenzano
Jim & Ann Quigley
Armindo & Jan Ramis
Michael & Carole Redden
Eileen Reid
James & Annemarie Reilly
Renken Family
Paula & Joseph Renzi
Richard Reynolds
Rob & Sue Rheault
Claire & Bill Richardson
Laura & Deven Riley
Joe & Chris Rimovitz
Bill & Margaret Rimovitz
Fran & Pat Rizza
David & Theresa Rouleau
Warren Ruska
Lynn Salmonsen
Meghan Sandberg
Dave & Linda Schofield
Richard D. Shaw

James Shea
Shuttleworth Family
Smiddy Family
Janice Silcox
Warren Sines
Patricia Sines
Mike & Jane Smeglin
David & Susan Smith
Judy Smith
Betty Snaith
Donna Solchenberger
Paul & Lorraine Squatrito
Tom & Maryellen Steen
Stirling Family
Ellen Stout
Cathie Stucke
Jean & Michael Sullivan
Dave & Mel Taylor
Frank & David Taylor
Eileen & Tom Timcoe
Toler Family
Sheila Tordoff
Trahan Family
Vilma Trimper
Ruth Tuffy
Jeannie Wahlberg
Kathy & Dave Wahlstrom
Laurel Wainwright
James & Janet Walker
Jack & Ellen Walsh
Ted & Carole Walsh
Ted & Lisa Walsh
Patricia Ward
Kelly & Bernie Whall
Mike & Connie Welch
Patti Williams
Barbara Wilson
Elizabeth Wilson
Carol Lee Wilson
Sheila Wojdakowski & Arthur Webb
Robert Wollons
Richard & Betty Wood
Scotty & Catherine Wright
Paula Younie
Joe & Judie Zagami

Beyond the Willows
Bob Allen
Dick & Ann Beaumont
Jon & Sara Belmont
Pat Beston
Bob & Carol Blowers
Alice Brichta
Gloria Brummitt
Pauline Burke
Dan & Joanne Bythrow
Fred & Patricia Caldwell
Maura Caldwell Mullowney
Howie & Donna Chadbourne
Tackey Chan
Eileen Chase
Joe & Eileen Chase
Kathleen Clancy
Gail Cobb
Ann Connolly
Lisa & John Connolly
William & Patricia Corea
Mike & Cyndy Cotter
Sheena & William Curley
Debbie & Jason Currie
Harold Darrow
Ronna Davis
Megan Davis
Dan & Annie Davis
Dave & Terri DiBona
Noel DiBona

HOUGHS NECK COMMUNITY COUNCIL MEMBERSHIP  SEPT-15 ~ AUG-16
Kenneth Dobson
Robert Dobson
Bob & Regina Donald
Beth Donovan
Pat Donovan
Monica Dougenik
Helen Doyle
Winnie & Jim Ellis
Barbara Farrell
Joe “Tex” Fasci
Debbie Favorito
Edward Ferguson
George Gabriel
Joe & Marueen Gibbons
Tom & Carol Gibbons
Barbara & Nancy Goldrick
Bill & Ellen Goodchild
Joseph Haletky
Shirley Harrington
Ann Henshaw
Laura Janis
Eric & Veva Johnson
Robert Kamb
Dick & Janet Kelley
Ed & Pierette Kelly
J. Richard Kenney

Robert & Cheryl Kenney
Krista Laforest
Larry Levasseur
Lee & Karan Little
Mabel London
Ed & Hope Love
John & Maureen Lyons
Jay & Jenn Mackay
Joanne Malley
Marjorie McAllister
Richard & Phyllis McCann
Stephen & Maureen McCannMarden
Pater & Karla McCarron
Mary McCarthy
Maryann McCourt
Richard McDermott
Carole McDonough
Warren & Joan Meehan
Douglas Menz
Helen & Toni Mina
Gerry Mullin
Paul & Lorraine Murphy
Paul O’Neil
Peggy O’Neill
Kerri O’Rourke
Mary Pace

Small Sticker ~ 2.00

Oval HN  Sticker ~ $2.00 Large Bumper Sticker ~ $1.00NECKA Sticker ~ 2.00

Houghs Neck Merchandise

Great Hill School
8” X 3”

Atherton Hough School
7” X 3-1/2”

Quiucy Yacht Club
8” X 3-1/2”

Harvey’s Wharf
6-1/5” X 4”

Houghs Neck Congregational 
Church

7-1/4” X 4-3/4”

Most Blessed Sacrament Church
5-1/4” X 6”

Houghs Neck Fire Station
6” X 4-1/4”

Journal ~ $7.00
7-1/4” X 5-1/2”

Note Caddy/Pad & Pencil $7.00
6-3/4” X 4-1/2”Magnet ~ $3.00

MBS Church Pillow 
16” X 16”

H N C Church Tote Bag 
16” X 16”

MBS Church Tote Bag
16” X 16”

Quilt ~ $49.95

HN Can Koosie’s ~ $3.00

Pillows & Totes $19.95

Great Hill Towers
8” X 3”

HN History Book ~ $10.00
Benefits the Scholarship fund

Wood Buildings 15.00

New
Louis Cafe

proof ~ image may be different on final product

Show your HN Pride

Bill Patten
Rosanne Patuleia
Shirley Pearson
Charles Peter
John Picard
Rick & Pam Praetsch
Rick & Lauren Praetsch
Kenneth & Janet Reynolds
Val Robertson
Richard Schuerch Jr.
Sarah Scott
Betty Scrimshaw
Arthur & Sandra Sedell
Donna & Joseph St. Germaine
Janet & Margie Short
Diane Sitkowski
Arthur & Shirley Tobin
Alfred Trotman
Ted Turowski
John Volpe
Chet Walsh
MaryAnn Whitney
Joan & Jim Witham
Lois Zulauf
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First Annual Houghs Neck Street Hockey 
Tournament, June 4th & 5th 2016


